

**East North East Divisional Community Safety Partnership Meeting  
 15<sup>th</sup> December 2011, 2:00pm The Reginald Centre**

**Present:**

Tim Kingsman	West Yorkshire Police (Chair)
Bev Yearwood	East North East Area Management, LCC
Sharon Hughes	East North East Area Management, LCC
Steve Vowles	ENEHL
Vicky Fuggles	Youth Service
Jon Lund	Youth Offending Service
Steve Lavelle	West Yorkshire Police – Leeds Community Safety
Leanne Manning	East North East Area Management, LCC (Minutes)

**Apologies:** John Woolmer, Cllr Brian Selby, Peter Mudge, Martyn Stenton, Jeremy Lunn

		Action
<b>1.0</b>	<b>Minutes of Previous Meeting</b>	
1.1	Agreed as an accurate record.	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>Matters Arising</b>	
2.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>(2.1 regarding support of victim liaison officer)</b> There is now £1500 allocation from OBA/Almo panel to do a open forum in January, it is anticipated to involve YOS / Victim support. It will be a market place event with a variety of workshops where local community groups / residents can increase knowledge on how to reduce chances of becoming a victim of crime. Everyone from Burmantofts and Richmond Hill will be invited and the venue is being considered. BY to send out a note to everyone with more information and work with Amber Hendy (tenant involvement officer for ENEHL)</li> <li>• <b>(3.5 regarding sharing information on burglaries)</b> this has been done and evaluated. 240 have been fitted and only 8 attempts have happened. SV to speak to Steve Hunt about promoting this to other ALMOs across the city.</li> <li>• <b>(5.0 review of PACT meetings across NPT's)</b> TK informed the group the Pact review was underway for commencement in 2012, TK to establish if ward councillors have been consulted and share information on how each NPT will operate – TK to speak with Mel Jones on return from leave and bring update to next meeting</li> <li>• <b>(6.0 POCA)</b> SV to promote POCA in spring newsletter as he missed the winter one.</li> <li>• <b>(9.1 Secure new representative from Adult Social Care)</b>– BY to speak to Saleem Tariq, ideally we need a rep from adult social care and children's services – BY explained that re structures were currently in progress .</li> </ul>	<p>BY</p> <p>SV</p> <p>TK</p> <p>SV</p> <p>BY</p>

<b>3.0</b>	<b>Burglary / Performance – Tim Kingsman</b>	
3.1	Tim Kingsman explained that as of Monday North East Leeds is 285 offences lower than last year. Every target has been hit by North East Leeds with regards to burglary. We are in a very good position at the moment and would like to keep it this way.	
3.2	A number of people are been released from prison however Operation Anchor will be taking place to monitor and keep a eye on them once they are out.	
3.3	North East Leeds are thinking about where offenders are living once they have been released however this also needs to be thought about in other areas as well. This can be picked up in Serious Acquisitive Crime with Tony Reed for a process to be put in place as offenders come out the relevant people get flagged up.	<b>TK to discuss with Insp Reed</b>
3.4	<b>Outcome Based Accountability</b>	
3.5	Chapel Allerton OBA went ahead and was productive and generated some new ideas. Target hardening project will start tonight (15/12/11) and will focus on hot spot streets identified in the analysis - A discussion took place with regards to particular the MO – smashed front/rear lower windows – BY to discuss further with SV when costings are compared on film and toughened glass. An action plan will be written and agreed with partners (to be circulated)	<b>BY</b>  <b>BY</b>
3.6	<b>Security Patrols</b>	
3.7	A discussion took place with regards to the process for deployment areas as part of the TIA - TK to sort out with division so BY / Rob Moore get notification of area changes - BY to feedback to Safer Leeds SMT to discuss sustainability when East North East Homes funds run out.	<b>TK</b>  <b>BY</b>
<b>4.0</b>	<b>Overview of Crime Innovation Applications Submitted – Bev Yearwood</b>	

4.1	<p>Bev Yearwood ran through the different applications that have been submitted:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Shantona have put in a bid around domestic violence and working with women from BME backgrounds in the Gipton and Harehills area.</li> <li>2. The Beck submitted a application about working with schools which includes 1-1 counselling for students. This is for schools in North East and East Leeds.</li> <li>3. Radio Asian fever have submitted a application to fund a ring in session to chat about anti social behaviour with alongside NPT and LASTB staff This is done in different languages and has been done before which proved very successful.</li> <li>4. Together women's project has submitted a application to work with women in Chapeltown to show how they can influence the family household.</li> <li>5. Gipton together have submitted a application for boxing sessions in the Gipton and Harehills area. BY to speak to Joanne Buck to find out the name of the boxing coach for VF.</li> <li>6. The Shine have submitted an application to reward positive behaviour and develop cohesion in the area.</li> </ol> <p>BY informed the group the following discussion with the Home office feedback would not be received before Jan 2012</p> <p>SH informed the group that an application had also been made to well being funds Ozbox – Deen Enterprises. A bid for Boxercise to be run through 2 schools in the area to draw young persons away from ASB and violent crime.</p>	<b>BY</b>
<b>5.0</b>	<b>Chapeltown</b>	
5.1	<p>It was discussed that potential tensions could happen in Chapeltown as today is Gavin Clarks Birthday. The family did not want police presence at the funeral but resources were in place should they be required.</p>	
5.2	<p>A roller disco took place on Bonfire night to help reduce and disruption 221 children showed up, out of which 30 were key to getting off the streets. The 30 left at 11:30pm but were picked up on Cowper Street were police intervened and no further disruption took place.</p> <p>At 1am the mini buses started to take people home however as soon as the music stopped and lights were turned on everyone wanted to leave. Some of the girls went to Hamilton Gardens and let off some fireworks. Overall feedback was very positive and a definite reduction in disruption</p> <p>TK mentioned that some displacement had been seen in North West Leeds with an increase in street robbery and that this should be considered when planning for next year.</p>	
5.2	<p>TK requested progress on CCTV for Chapeltown, this was requested on the back end of the disorder in August – costings have been identified for cameras on Grange View and Junction of Nassau Place and Hamilton Avenue. Currently with Neil Evans – SH to chase up if funding has been identified.</p>	<b>SH</b>

5.3	Chapelton and Harehills Forum – The terms of reference have been approved for the forum and the first meeting will be in January. There will be 10 representatives from Chapelton and 10 representatives from Harehills and the elected members from Gipton and Harehills and Chapel Allerton. The meeting will be Cohesion focused and run quarterly in the cycle of the Area Committees. The minutes of the forum will be taken to the Area Committees. Sharon Hughes will be facilitating from Area management.	
5.4	JL discussed a article that was going to be in the Yorkshire Evening Post. TK has spoke to the press regarding all the issues in Chapelton and the work that has been going on. It was discussed that there was potential that this could trigger problems or disruption, both the council and police are trying to put a positive spin on any story that is published.	
<b>6.0</b>	<b>Seacroft CCTV – Bev Yearwood</b>	
6.1	East North East Homes and the Area Committee have funded 9 cameras to be put in South Seacroft however this hasn't been discussed in the community. 156k has been agreed and these will hopefully be in place by March 31 <sup>st</sup> 2012. There is potential that the cameras could displace crime and cause disruption when they are put in but also the potential to make significant differences in the area.	
<b>7.0</b>	<b>Future Operation Champion 2012</b>	
7.1	<p>BY explained that we need to discuss the future operation champion dates for 2012 and if these will still be going ahead. They are scheduled in to be every 6 weeks but have been hit and miss for various reasons although highlighted some really successful days when targeting specific issues in an area</p> <p>TK felt that all partnership resources will be tighter next year and it was decided that the champions will be kept to secure the resource, although a flexible approach needed to be agreed with partners and inspectors rather than it being imposed – BY to discuss with Mel Jones and a arrange bi-annual tasking meeting and get feedback from NPT inspectors and Co-chairs. TK stated that not doing them is not an option.</p>	<b>BY</b>
<b>8.0</b>	<b>Neighbourhood Management Tasking</b>	
8.1	<b>Environmental / PCSO's</b>	
8.2	It has been agreed with Safer Leeds as part of the further commitment to funding PCSO's that they will assist in addressing environmental crime/issues as part of the neighbourhood management tasking process as well as raising awareness of generic issues that can be emailed in - TK to discuss with M Jones that training input has been provided to all PCSO's at briefing sessions as emails have not been forthcoming as yet .	<b>TK</b>
8.4	<b>Bi- Yearly Tasking</b>	
8.5	BY asked the group if anyone had any specific feedback from the tasking meetings. It was discussed that some feedback from NPT inspectors indicated that some partners do not always contribute to meetings in terms of bringing issues to the table although fulfil tasks when given – All those present agreed to look at empowering staff that attended meetings and encourage to participate.	<b>ALL</b>
<b>9.0</b>	<b>POCA</b>	
9.1	There is around 20k left in the POCA pot that will need to be spent by March 31 <sup>st</sup> . The amount rewarded has been changed to £500 instead of £250 up until the end of December and will be reviewed again in January.	

9.2	Ward Councillors and PCSO's are promoting POCA but please can everyone else let people know about it and give it promotion.	
9.3	TK to get in touch with Neil Wardley to get press into the evening post regarding the "why should they" campaign which is if you know someone who is living beyond their means this needs reporting. The best time for this to be in the Yorkshire evening post is between Xmas and the New Year.	<b>TK</b>
<b>10.0</b>	<b>Performance Framework / Exec Highlight Reports</b>	
10.1	SL ran through a draft report that had specifically been prepared for the DCSP from the central intelligence unit and requested comments direct as to relevance, improvements etc, overall objective is to produce consistent to all the DCSPs.	<b>ALL</b>
<b>11.0</b>	<b>Intelligence Requirements</b>	
11.1	SL explained that the meeting would need to be at the back end of the month for this to happen. BY will be changing meetings for 2012 to the last Thursday of the month. Dates to be circulated early Jan	<b>BY</b>
11.2	A long discussion took place with regards to the intelligence package that used to be provided for the serious acquisitive crime group and the need for the product to enable the group to function (currently stopped). All partners have been consulted as to the effectiveness of the meeting and cited some initiatives that had been developed as a direct result of the meeting. The focus of the meeting for the last 12 months has been burglary dwelling and has been the driver of partnership work alongside local tasking arrangements, JL also stated that it was useful for YOS as they did not have staff resources to attend 11 tasking meetings – SL agreed to produce a package for Jan whilst discussion took place with Insp Reed about a long solution. TK offered to pay for overtime for the product if necessary to ensure the meeting goes ahead in Jan.	<b>SL</b>
<b>12.0</b>	<b>Any Other Business</b>	
12.1	SH explained that at the Area Leadership Team it was discussed that a big pressure at the moment is Welfare Reforms. SH will be setting up a project team who will be meeting on Monday 19 <sup>th</sup> December to develop a action plan. SH keep people up to date and circulate the paper that went to the AC.	<b>SH</b>
<b>13.0</b>	<b>Next DCSP Meetings 2012</b>	
13.1	23rd Feb - 2pm-4pm 24th May - 2pm-4pm 6th Sept – 2pm-4pm 29th Nov – 2pm-4pm	